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Interoffice Memorandum

Commonwealth ( Lawyers ( Transnation


DATE:
October 14, 2003

TO:

Customer Service Departments, Title Departments

FROM:
Roger Therien



Senior Underwriting Counsel, Western Region

SUBJECT:
Do-Not-Call Registry Notice



(To be provided with farm packages)

You may have heard in the news about the National Do-Not-Call Registry that became effective October 1, 2003. In fact, a lot of us have submitted our names and telephone numbers to http://www.donotcall.gov to be added to the list. There have been some court proceedings challenging the new regulations, but we should treat them as being in effect.

The regulations apply to real estate agents when they solicit business by “cold calling” potential customers. Of course, agents often obtain their lists of potential customers from farm packages provided by title companies’ customer service departments.

I believe the only person responsible for checking the Registry is the person making the telephone call, not someone who provides the list of telephone numbers. Nevertheless, you are to provide the attached notice with all farm packages for two reasons: 1) The notice will be extremely helpful if we are dragged into a controversy or lawsuit where a customer violated the regulations, and 2) we want to provide the best possible service, and reminding or informing our customers about these regulations is good customer service.

The notice refers the customer to the Federal Trade Commission (FTC) and Federal Communication Commission (FCC) websites, as well as the National and State Association of Realtors web sites. If you are asked to provide additional information, I think the best way to do so is to provide the FTC’s own Question and Answer brochure, which is also attached. This brochure is available on the FTC’s web site mentioned in the notice.

Please make our sales folks aware of this procedure, in case they can use it for marketing. The notice is drafted in such a way that it can be stapled to the FTC’s Q&A’s and hand it out as a flyer.

